
	
	
PORT	AUTHORITY	TO	REPLACE	TRACK	CROSSING	IN	CASTLE	SHANNON	

		
FOR	IMMEDIATE	RELEASE	-	Port	Authority	will	be	replacing	a	track	crossing	at	Mt.	
Lebanon	Boulevard	in	Castle	Shannon	the	weekend	of	September	20-23.		
		
The	work	requires	removal	of	the	existing	rail	and	the	installation	of	new	rail.	
Construction	will	be	performed	24	hours	a	day	to	shorten	the	duration	of	the	project.	
		
Beginning	at	8	p.m.	on	Friday,	the	Red	Line	will	operate	from	Allegheny	Station	to	Mt.	
Lebanon	Station.	A	bus	shuttle	will	operate	from	Mt.	Lebanon	Station	to	the	Castle	
Shannon	Station	Park	and	Ride,	and	serve	Poplar,	Arlington	(outbound	only),	and	Castle	
Shannon	stations	via	Castle	Shannon	Boulevard.	Customers	traveling	beyond	Castle	
Shannon	must	travel	to	Overbrook	Junction	and	take	the	Blue	Line	toward	South	Hills	
Village.	Regular	service	will	resume	by	5	a.m.	Monday.	
		
Vehicular	traffic	will	be	detoured	from	Mt.	Lebanon	Boulevard	via	State	Route	19	
(Washington	Road)	to	Scott	Road	and	Castle	Shannon	Boulevard.	
		
Residents	and	light	rail	riders	should	allow	additional	travel	time.	
		
Anyone	with	questions	or	concerns	is	encouraged	to	call	Port	Authority’s	Construction	
Hotline	at	412-566-5544.	The	hotline	is	staffed	weekdays	from	6	a.m.	to	7	p.m.	and	on	
weekends	and	holidays	from	8	a.m.	to	4:30	p.m.	Messages	will	be	returned	as	soon	as	
possible.	The	hotline	is	staffed	by	Customer	Service	Representatives	weekdays	from	6	
a.m.	to	7	p.m.	and	on	weekends	and	holidays	from	8	a.m.	to	4:30	p.m.	
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MEDIA	CONTACT	
Adam	Brandolph	
Port	Authority	of	Allegheny	County	
abrandolph@portauthority.org	


